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Edmund Rice (1638) Association Newsletter 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

416 Shirley Place, Valdosta, GA 31605-6422 Vol. 85, No.4 Fall 2011 
 

The Edmund Rice Association publishes the newsletter four times a year: 1) winter, 2) spring, 

3) summer and  4) fall.  The summer newsletter is devoted to the annual September reunion and 

includes a description of the program and registration information.  The other three newsletters 

include   information of more general interest to our members.  We invite all cousins to submit their 

genealogical information, newsletter corrections, items of interest, family articles and pictures, obituaries and 

queries.  Send them to our newsletter editor: Susan Berger at editor@edmund-rice.org 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

President's Column 
Greetings, cousins! 

First, let me say what a pleasure it was to see many of you at the latest reunion.  

As always, there was a mix of familiar faces from previous reunions and new 

faces of first-time attendees.  Topics of discussion ranged from current events, 

such as the hurricane that passed us that week, to features of by-gone days, such 

as Colonial firefighters.  Read on in this issue for more details. 

In the past, I have written of the Association's genealogical database as a multi-

purpose resource.  However, it has its limits.  I recently had occasion to ponder 

Andrew Henshaw Ward, the compiler of _The Rice Family_, and I thought 

surely he must be a descendant of Edmund Rice and would therefore be in our 

database.  Guess what?  He isn't a descendant, but he's in the database anyhow, 

basically because of his role as a genealogist. 

The question that occurred to me was: how close is Ward to belonging in the 

database on the strength of his genes, as opposed to his diligence?  Bear in 

mind that we include the parents of descendants' spouses, and sometimes even 

the grandparents (in cases where parents of spouses happen to be siblings of other parents of spouses or siblings 

of other spouses).  Poking into Ward's ancestry, I found that his paternal great grandparents, Nahum and Martha 

(Howe) Ward, are present in the database because their daughter Persis married Bezaleel Eager, a Rice 

descendant.  Indeed, this marriage is one of the many links between the Ward and Rice families mentioned in 

my first _Family Thicket_.  Needless to say, Nahum's grandfather William Ward, the immigrant Ward ancestor, 

is also in the database.  Incidentally, Nahum's father is included as well, since both Nahum and his brother 

William were parents of Rice spouses.  Looking further, I found that AHW's mother, Elizabeth Denny, has a 

brother in the database, the father of Mary Denny, who married Rice descendant Aaron Morse.  Moreover, it 

turns out that AHW's sister Elizabeth also married into the database, and so their parents are included, too.  That 

means AHW's entire paternal lineage back to the immigrant is included in our database for one reason or 

another, with the sole exception of his grandfather, General Artemas Ward. 

Of course, none of this requires the inclusion of AHW himself.  We know from the Shrewsbury vital records 

that he had nine children, but some died young, and the others evidently moved away from Shrewsbury before 

settling down, as the town's records do not show any marriages of his children or births of grandchildren before 

1850.  I was able to track down two of his sons, but their wives seem not to be Rice descendants.  The search 

could be extended to his grandchildren, but I left that for another time. 

          John Chandler 

 

mailto:editor@edmund-rice.org
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2008 - 2009 Officers 
 

President, John F. Chandler 
183 Prospect Hill Rd., Harvard, MA 01451  

john.chandler@alum.mit.edu 
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Edmund Rice (1638) Association 

Newsletter 
 

Send articles, corrections, member news, items of interest, 

obituaries, queries, etc. to the newsletter editor: 
 

Susan R. Berger                    email:   editor@edmund-rice.org 

 

Membership 
 

The Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc. is governed by a 

Board of Directors, of at least five members, elected at the 

annual reunion and meeting, usually held on a weekend in 

September. 

Descendants of Edmund Rice were holding reunions as early as 

1851, but it was not until 1912 that the Association was formed 

and officers elected.  Incorporation under Massachusetts law 

took place in 1934. 

Membership is open to anyone who claims to be a lineal 

descendant of Edmund Rice.  Rigorous proof is not required 

and many members have been able to ascertain their pedigree 

only after access to the books and files of other members.  

Spouses are also eligible for membership. 

 

 Annual dues, payable September 1, are: 

 Initial dues………………………$   15.00 

 Renewals: 

     Under 80 years of age…………$  15.00 

     Age 80 and above……………..$    5.00 

 Life membership…………………$200.00 

 (single payment) 
 

Checks To:  EDMUND RICE (1638) ASSN., INC.  
 

Membership Mailing Address: 
 

Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc. 

Susan R. Berger 

416 Shirley Place 

Valdosta, GA 31605 

 

Membership Email Address: 
 

srberger@bellsouth.net 

 

Address Corrections:  
 

The Post Office now forwards mail for 12 months if a member 

has submitted a forwarding address to the post office.  The post 

office also returns the forwarding address to the association for 

a .65 fee.  If a member has no forwarding address or 12 months 

forwarding has expired the post office returns the mail.  Return 

postage and re-mailing postage costs the Association nearly 

$1.50 per copy.  
 

Your help with this is greatly appreciated. 

 EDITOR’S COLUMN  
 

At the reunion this year, during the annual 

meeting on Saturday morning, Michael Rice 

our association treasurer, presented Edmund 

Rice 101 and stories of four different 19
th

 

century Brigadier Generals in the US Army. 

 

Guest speaker Benjamin L. Carp, Associate 

Professor of history at Tufts University led a 

discussion on „Fires and Fire Fighting in 

Colonial Times‟. 

 

Michael Rice‟s presentations are available in 

the website library: http://edmund-rice.org 

 

George Rice led the bus tour thru Sudbury, 

Wayland and Framingham.  After stops at the 

North Cemetery in Wayland and the Edmund 

Rice homestead site, the tour went to the 

Framingham Historical Society. I don‟t have 

pictures in the newsletter but pictures are 

available on our Facebook page. 

        

The annual reunion next year will be held at 

Hampton Inn in Natick, MA on September 

21-22, 2012.  Mark your calendars and we 

hope to see you there.  The agenda and 

reservation forms will be available in the 

Summer Issue July 2012.    

   

I also want to apologize to everyone that 

submitted letters, genealogical information or 

articles for the newsletter.  I just didn‟t have 

space in this issue to include them.  I will 

publish them in the 2012 Winter Issue. 

 

   Susan Berger  

Website 
Edmund Rice (1638) Association 

info@edmund-rice.org 

www.edmund-rice.org 

mailto:john.chandler@alum.mit.edu
mailto:editor@edmund-rice.org
mailto:srberger@bellsouth.net
http://edmund-rice.org/
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2011 -2012 Officers 
 

President, John F. Chandler 

183 Prospect Hill Rd., Harvard, MA 01451 

John.chandler@alum.mit.edu 

 

Vice President, George L. Rice 

940 Old Post Rd., Cotuit, MA 02635 

(508) 428-3243 

Grice99@hotmail.com 

 

Treasurer and Book Custodian 

Michael A. Rice 

201 Old Post Road, Wakefield, RI  02879 

rice@uri.edu 

 

Historian, George W. King 
264 Nottingham Road 

Williamsburg, VA 23185-5012 

Gking5@cox.net 

 

Recording Secretary, Dana M. Hastings 

10 Longwood Drive #111 

Westwood, MA 02090 

danamhasti@comcast.net 

 

Membership, Susan R. Berger 

416 Shirley Pl., Valdosta, GA 31605 

(229) 249-8828 

srberger@bellsouth.net 

 

DNA Project, Robert V. Rice 

12A Woodview Drive, Falmouth, MA 02540 

(508) 548-4960 

rvrbarre@verizon.net 

 

2011 - 2012 Directors 
 

Newsletter Editor, Susan R. Berger 

416 Shirley Place, Valdosta, GA 31605 

editor@edmund-rice.org 

 

Kathleen H. Bond, bond_k@mitchell.edu 

 

William H. Drury, wdrury@alum.mit.edu 

 

Beth McAleer, mcaleerb@bc.edu 

 

Colonel Gary H. Rice, Ret., gehr@ripnet.com 

 

Timothy L. Sanford, 

Timothy.l.sanford@sympatico.ca 

 

Wendolin E. Wesen, crwesen@aol.com 

 

Daphne Stevens, daphnetstevens4@yahoo.com  

 

Brian C. Rice, bchar.rice@hotmail.com  

  

Ruth M. Brown, DIRECTOR EMERITA 

 

Past Presidents  
1960-1963 Frederick R. Rice 

1964-1965 William H. Hoefler 

1966-1967 Ray Lowther Ellis 

1968 Edgar W. Rice 

1969 Erwin R. McLaughlin 

1970-1973 Col. Allen F. Rice 

1974 Margaret E. Allen 

1975 Charles W. Rice 

1976 Seaver M. Rice 

1977-1978 Henry E. Rice, Jr. 

1979-1980 C. Whiting Rice 

1981-1982 William H. Drury 

1983 Patricia P. MacFarland 

1984-1985 Janice R. Parmenter 

1986-1987  Margaret S. Rice 

1988-1989 Alex W. Snow 

1990-1993 John S. Bates 

1994 Alex W. Snow 

1995-1997 Frederick H. Rice 

1998-2006 Dr. Robert V. Rice

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Rudy & Joella Grosser Schultz made a donation in memory of her mother Peggy Rice Grosser. 

 

Rosemary Rice Bailey made a donation in memory of her parents Herbert & Hazel Rice. 

Memorial Gifts 
 

Consider donating to the Edmund Rice Association in memory of a loved one. 

 

 

mailto:John.chandler@alum.mit.edu
mailto:Grice99@hotmail.com
mailto:rice@uri.edu
mailto:Gking5@cox.net
mailto:danamhasti@comcast.net
mailto:srberger@bellsouth.net
mailto:rvrbarre@verizon.net
mailto:editor@edmund-rice.org
mailto:bond_k@mitchell.edu
mailto:wdrury@alum.mit.edu
mailto:mcaleerb@bc.edu
mailto:gehr@ripnet.com
mailto:Timothy.l.sanford@sympatico.ca
mailto:crwesen@aol.com
mailto:daphnetstevens4@yahoo.com
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LOST MEMBERS - If anyone knows anything about these lost members, please contact 

me: Susan Berger 416 Shirley Place, Valdosta, GA 31605 or call me at (229) 249-8828.    

 

  Name   Date Lost     Name               Date Lost 
June Berry   before 2003  Robert Riger    Nov 2010  

Josephine P. Henderson  Aug 2004  Cosas Bonitas    May 2011 

Steven R. Rice   Nov 2005  Patricia MacFarland   May 2011 

Richard F. Larkin  July 2009  Amanda Collins    July 2011 

Bob Larsen   July 2009  Kate Chiesa    July 2011   

Chester G. Rice   July 2009  Edmund A. Rice   July 2011 

Patrick H. Miller Jr.  Nov 2009 

Elizabeth Rice-Smith  Nov 2009 

 

IN MEMORY The following members, former members and family members have passed 

away:  Virginia Butz in April 2011; Donald Peirce in March 2011; Mrs. Robert Bolene on May 20, 2011; 

Roger Woodbury in March 2010; John Flood in Aug 2009; Barbara McIntosh in November 2010; Edith 

Gay Rice Kreider in May 2010 and Margaret E Landon in November 2010. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Barbara A. Johnson Debra Brownhill L Scott Rice William Weirick 

Donald A Carman E Gail McArthur  Rob Wood Mark Gottfredson 

Jonathan Normand 

 

NEW LIFE MEMBERS 
Barbara A. Johnson Carol Kosicki  L Scott Rice 

 

  Hope to see you at a future reunion! 

 

MEMBERS MAKING ADDITIONAL CONTRIBUTIONS 
Elizabeth Johnson  Delores Mandeville  Barbara Niemann 

Warren Lysne   Ruth Brown   Laura Staublin Anders 

Alice Pierce   Colin Fairn   Dorothy Marsh 

Bertyne Rice Smith  Katrina Rice Schmidt  Edna Woodbury 

June Perry   Robbie Rice Gries  Grace V Rice 

Wendy Wesen   Louise Trudeau   William Miller 

Dorothy Wells   Doris Austin   Lois Hess 

Doris Denny   Rodger Rice   Barbara Carlson 

William W Rice  Mary Soliday   Eugene R Rice 

Nancy Boulter   Rodney C Rice 

 

IN CELEBRATION 
 

Please join me in wishing the following cousins a Happy Anniversary! 

Wendolin and Bob Wesen celebrated their 60th Wedding Anniversary this summer! 

 

Please join me in wishing the following cousins a Happy Birthday! 
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“HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU” – “HAPPY BIRTHDAY DEAR COUSINS” 

       WE HOPE YOU HAVE MANY MORE 

      Beatrice V. Fitts of Florence, MA will be 101 years young in November 

 

Cuma Drury Schofield and her twin brother Carma Drury of North Fork, CA 

will be 100 years young in December 

 

 

October 
Bertyne Rice Smith of Barre, ME; John B Davidson of Lunenburg County, NS, CANADA; 

Leta Olsen of Pampa, TX; Maribeth Rice Delgiudice of East Greenwich, RI; Robin Pewtress of Boise, ID; 

Vicki Kaufmann of Wilton, IA; Dorel Kump of Idaho Falls, ID; Bonnie Wiley of Cambridge, IL; 

James Tyler of Syracuse, NY; Joella Grosser Schultz of Tucson, AZ; Norman Cooper of Canyon Lake, 

TX; Bruce Coutu of Miami, FL; Gregory Rice Sr. of Eugene, OR; Dorothy Marsh of Southbridge, MA;  

Sheree Brown of East Longmeadow, MA; Bernadine Rice Cascarano of Lake Forest, IL; Geneva Garrett 

of Santa Anna, TX; Dennis H. Rice of East Douglas, MA; Barbara Bodeen of Yamill, OR; William Rice 

of Parkville, MO; Rita O‟Connell of Duxbury, MA; Mary Sullivan of St. Catherines, ON, CANADA; 

Lucille Casby of Springdale, AR; Eleanor Lockington of Norfolk, VA  

 

 

November 
Jeanette Ockunzzi of Niceville, FL; Yaquiah Rice, Jackson, MI; Dr. Kathryn Brown of Cedar Rapids, IA; 

Frances Rice of Princeton, MA; Henry Snyder of Kensington, CA; Jean Danielson of Holden, MA; 

Daniel M. Rice of Crown Point, NY;  Galt Grant of Cohasset, MA; Elizabeth Alcorn of Worcester, MA; 

Creighton Nichols of Framingham, MA; Laurel Rice of Windsor, CA; Linda Bryant of Winter Park, FL; 

Rowena Huber of Horseshoe Bay, TX; James R. Rice Jr., of Concord, NH; Betty Adams of Stayton, OR; 

Armine Cooper of Becket, MA; Warren Lysne of Monument, CO; James P. Rice Jr. of Westport, NY;  

Anna LaChance of Fort Smith, AR; Cheri Heeren of Sedalia, MO; Russell Belcher of Merrimack, NH; 

Amy Chapman of Weston, MA; Elizabeth Johnson of Delran, NJ; Donna Murphy of The Villages, FL; 

Lewis Olson of Port Allen, LA; James P. Rice Jr. of Westport, NY; John A. Parker, MD of Newton, MA; 

Charlene Keith of Keene, NH; Melinda Crawford of Moscow, ID; Dennis Griffith of Post Falls, ID; 

Stephen Hollands of Takoma Park, MD; Helen G. Brinton of Centereach, NY; William Miller of Norman, 

OK; Amanda Haynes of Amarillo, TX; Jennifer Edwards of Colonial Heights, VA; Heather McPherson of 

Indianapolis, IN 

 

 

December 
Doyle Rice of Jackson, MI; Jean Drury Groves of Falls Church, VA; Norman Mills of Fjerdingby,  

NORWAY; Ann O‟Rourke of Pukalani, HI; Cuma Drury Schofield and Carma Drury of North Fork, CA; 

Lucile Rice of Rochester, NY; George Rice of Malverne, NY; Dr. Philip R. Loe of Seattle, WA; Julia 

McClure of Port Townsend, WA; Helen Rice Reefman of Freemont, MI; Donna Barnes of Ortonville, MI; 

Betty Fredericks Pacheco of Chelmsford, MA; Barbara O‟Neill of Peru, NY;  Virginia L Rice of 

Broomall, PA; Paul Piatkowski of York, PA; Thomas B. Rice of Burien, WA; Marilyn Skinner of Brea, 

CA; Martha Wood of Lexington, MA; Susan Rice-Ridgeway of LaJolla, CA  
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Edmund Rice (1638) Association 

Annual Meeting 
September 17, 2011 

 
Meeting called to order at 2:10 by President John Chandler 

 

John Chandler welcomed everyone to the meeting 

Minutes from last year‟s meeting not available 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 Motion Martha Wood, second Alice Pierce, to accept Treasurer‟s Report 

 So voted unanimously 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership: reported by John Chandler due to absence of membership chair Susan Berger. 

 Last number assigned 1286 

Members: 

2008/09   2009/2010   2010/11 

Annual Members: 282 Annual Members: 299 Annual Members: 289 

Life/Special Handling: 139 Life/Special Handling: 139 Life/Special Handling: 152 

 

New and rejoining members:  2010/11 94 

Resigned:    2010/11 11 

Dropped:    2010/11 18 

Delinquent not yet dropped  2010/11 27 

 

Deaths 2010/11: 

 Virginia Butz; Edith Kreider; Margaret Landon; Barbara McIntosh; Donald Pierce; 

Abbott Rice 

 

Book Custodian: 

 Sold 32 books and CD over the last year 

Lost one book during Rain storm of March 2010 

Motion Martha Wood, second Alice Pierce, to accept Book Report. 

 So voted unanimously 

 

Next Year’s Reunion: 

Discussion on  Date decided:  September 21 – 22, 2012 

  Location:  Hampton Inn, Natick, MA 

Asked for suggestions from the floor 
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Data Base – Historian George King:  157,350 as of August 31, 2011 

510  Mohawk Rice‟s to be entered 

2420  New names to be entered from John Chandler 

22,000  John has new names to be entered not given to George King 
 

Working on some Drury Lines 

Motion Martha Wood, second Alice Pierce, to accept Historian‟s Report. 

 So voted unanimously 

 

Genetics: 

 No big changes 

Expanding from 67 markers to 111 markers 

18 different Rice Families 

 Group 1 is ERA 

 Groups 2 through 17 in other Rice‟s 

 Group 99 not in a group waiting 

Still working somewhat with the female DNA 

All info online on the website 

Turn back in the remain funds in the Genetic Project and started the new year effective 

September 1, 2011 through August 31, 2012 with a balance of $1000 for the year only 

 

Logo of Edmund Rice Association 

 John Chandler gave a report of what is being done to get a new logo. 

Asked if anyone knew a talented individual who could help create a new version the Board is 

working on. 
 

Nominating Committee: 

 

John Chandler presented the following slate to members 

 President   John Chandler 

 Vice President   George Rice 

 Treasurer   Michael Rice 

 Secretary   Dana Hastings 

 Historian   George King 

 

Board Members: 

 Susan Berger   Brian Rice 

 Kathy Bond   Gary Rice 

 William Drury   Tim Sanford 

 Beth McAleer   Wendy Wesen 
 

Moved and seconded to add Daphne Stevens to the slate for the board. 

 So voted unanimously 

Motion George King, second Martha Wood, to accept the slate. 

 So voted unanimously 
 

Brian Rice asked about doing something special next year 2012 for the hundredth year 

anniversary of organizing the association.  We need to research more. 
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Everyone present was asked to remain after adjournment for a group photo.  During the photo 

arrangements, two door prizes were awarded: the furthest travelers (Bob and Fern Holloway 

from Newfoundland) and youngest attendee (Brian Rice, 38). 

 

Motion Martha Wood, second Alice Pierce, to adjourn. 

 So voted unanimously 

 

 

ERA Database 
 

Our computer database has been and will continue to be essential for DNA studies for Edmund Rice 

descendants and the descendants of other early Sudbury families. We need your continuing support.  If 

you have not submitted your family line to us, why wait any longer?  Have Questions?  Contact our 

Historian at: gking5 @ cox.net 

 

 

Nine-Generation Rice Database Available on CD 
 

Your Board of Directors (BoD) agreed that we would offer the nine-generation report and 

database to our members (only).  The BoD approved a charge of $10 plus $5 shipping and 

handling postpaid for a CD-ROM containing both documents.  Please order from the Treasurer by 

sending a check or money order for $15 to him with a request for the CD-ROM. 

    Michael Rice 

    201 Old Post Rd 

    Wakefield, RI 02879-3908 

 

The BoD placed three caveats on the distribution of these documents: 

1) The information is copyrighted by the Edmund Rice (1638) Association and is restricted 

to the personal use of association members. 

2) The CDs will be available only to Association members who agree to its terms of use. 

3) The Association master database is an ongoing effort through September 2011.  If you 

find any documentable errors, please let us know! 

 

 

 

QUERIES: 
 

 

1)  I have been researching my family tree back to Edmund Rice. My father Charles James Rice passed 

away last week and I believe from what I traced back that he was a direct male descendant of Edmund 

Rice.  From what I can see on my family tree where it extends from the Edmund Rice database is the 

following. I didn't show all the children but just the direct descendants, however, I can provide a complete 

list. 

Elijah Rice (1719-1785) married Sarah Shattuck (1720-1761) a son Daniel Rice (1745-1821) 

 

Daniel Rice (1745-1821) married Sarah Childs (1746-1818) a son Elisha Rice (1779-1849) 

    

Elisha Rice (1779-1849) married Patty Wood (1780-1856) a son Moses Rice (1815-1870) 

 

mailto:gking5@cox.net
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Moses Rice (1815-1870) married Fanny P. Holland (1819-1887) where they moved from New     

Hampshire to upstate New York in the St. Lawrence and Fulton areas.  They has a son James Rice 

(1842-1888) 

Janet Rice Trompert 

 

 

Janet, 

Some caution is necessary in this kind of endeavor, since there were unrelated Rices in 

Connecticut who also spread out to the north and west and mingled with Edmund Rice's descendants 

particularly in Vermont and upstate New York.  However, Rice‟s who turn up there are not necessarily 

from the Massachusetts line. 

 Yes, Elisha and Patty had a son Moses, but he was born in 1816 and died in 1839.  This 

information comes to us from the compilation by Andrew H. Ward, who was a contemporary.  Ward was 

not infallible, but I think we can rely upon him for the events that occurred while he was compiling the 

genealogy.  I would say that you need to do a bit more digging to figure out where your Moses Rice 

(1815-1870) came from. 

Have you looked for him in the 1840 census?  His whereabouts at that time could be a very 

important clue to his birthplace and parentage. 

It is still quite possible that he was a direct descendant of Edmund, but that remains an open 

question.  If you want to pin down that question while you continue to work on the paper trail, it is 

possible to ascertain the male-line ancestry by getting a male Rice member of your family to take a simple 

DNA test.  A brother would be ideal. 

It appears that your lineage after Moses is solid, and so the main question at this point is the 

origin of Moses.  I have looked through our database for a Moses born in 1815, but I didn't find one.  I am 

cc'ing this reply to our organization's historian.  If you like, I can also send your message to our newsletter 

editor for publication in the query section of the fall issue. 

 

    John Chandler, President ERA 

 

 

 

2)  Do you have record of the Burlingame descendants of Edmund Rice through Christopher Burlingame 

& Susanna Putnam, daughter of Rufus Putnam and Persis Rice, daughter of Zebulon Rice of 

Westborough, MA?    

 

I am doing some interesting historical research in Illinois, and have come across Rufus Putnam 

Burlingame and his siblings who came to Illinois in the 1830's from Marietta, Ohio and environs. They 

are a very interesting and adventuresome bunch, who contributed a great deal to the development of the 

frontier.  If their Rice connection can be documented satisfactorily, and I believe that it can, they will be 

an interesting addition to the Rice family history. 

   

Interestingly enough, I‟m also Rice descendent.  I always wondered how/why some of my ancestors 

reached Ohio so early, and might have found the connection with Rufus Putnam and his Ohio Company.   

He encouraged Revolutionary War Veterans, among them Christopher Burlingame and apparently some 

of my relatives, to come West.   Extended family ties were extremely strong on the frontier, as study of 

the Putnam/Burlingame family demonstrates.   

 

     Yours truly, Patricia Ostler Goitein 

 

 

 

Pat, 
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Thanks for the note.  The short answer is: we have Susanna Putnam in our database, but nothing 

about her after her birth, which was recorded in the town of Brookfield in 1768.  If you can tell us more, 

we would be glad to have a report, especially one in the form of a genealogy program file.  I am cc'ing our 

Historian and our Newsletter Editor in case they can add anything. 

Incidentally, you are welcome to join the Edmund Rice (1638) Association, and we would be glad 

to have a report on your own connection to Edmund Rice. 

 

    John Chandler,  President, ERA 

 
 
 

3)  I am looking for information on the children of Edmund Rice's children and whom they married.  I 

have perused some family histories and there seems to be some discrepancies about a daughter Lydia or 

Hannah.  Are they the same person?  Is there a connection to the Hawkins family?  Thanks for any 

documented information you may have. 

 

Pat Payson, Pasadena, California 

 

 

Pat,  

Thanks for your interest in Edmund Rice.  There was no daughter Hannah.  There were two 

daughters named Lydia, one by each of Edmund's wives.  As far as we can tell, the second Lydia did 

indeed marry a James Hawkins, and we know that James and Lydia Hawkins had many children.  Please 

see the genealogy section of our website (edmund-rice.org) for details.  Unfortunately, not a single 

Hawkins child has been followed through to the next generation. 

 

    John Chandler, President ERA 
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Rice Books Available 
 

The Rice Family, by Andrew Henshaw Ward   [$5]     110 pages 
Hard-cover reprint.  New, unused.  A genealogical history of descendants of Deacon Edmund Rice who came from 

Berkhamstead, England, and settled in Sudbury, Massachusetts, in 1638.  379 pages.  Includes a soft-cover supplement 

(1967) containing additions and corrections.   

 

The Rice Family, Supplement 2 (Part 1)  [$7]     224 pages 
Supplement Number 2 (Part 1) to The Rice Family, compiled by Margaret S. Rice (1983).  Hard-cover reprint.  New, 

unused.  Additional lines of descent through the first eight generations, which were unknown at the time of publication 

of The Rice Family and the 1967 supplement.   

 

The Rice Family, Supplement 2 (Part 2)  [$8]     720 pages 
Supplement Number 2 (Part 1) to The Rice Family, compiled by Margaret S. Rice (1985).  Hard-cover reprint.  New, 

unused.  A continuation of The Rice Family Supplement 2 (Part 1) from the ninth generation to the present (1985). 

 

Edmund Rice and His Family and We Sought the Wilderness  [$5]     357 pages 
Two manuscripts in one binding.  Hard-cover reprint.  1986.  New, unused.   

Edmund Rice and His Family, by Elsie Hawes Smith (1938)   An historical narrative about the early days of the Rices.  

Contains much genealogical information, as well as being a charming story. 

We Sought the Wilderness, by Rev. Clayton Rice (1949)   An historical narrative based on those Rices who pushed 

Westward to the prairies after short stays in New Hampshire and Vermont. 

 

More Books… by our cousins 
 

Frederic A. Wallace, Framingham‟s Town Historian, is the author of “Ancestors and Descendants of the Rice Brothers 

of Springfield, Mass.:  David Rice, William Marsh Rice, Caleb Hall Rice, Frederick Allyn Rice, Seven Generations – 1704 

to 2004”.  This is a serious genealogy and history of the family descended from David Rice, who first appeared in the records 

of Milton and Weymouth, Mass., around 1725.  Special attention is given to four brothers, born in Springfield, Mass., who 

went to Texas in the early to mid-1800‟s to seek their fortunes.  One, William Marsh Rice, became the founder of Rice 

University in Houston.  Their story is a classic example of a family torn apart by the Civil War.  DNA evidence, obtained 

through the ERA‟s Rice Family DNA Project, is presented to resolve longstanding questions about the origins of this line.  

From the author, $30 (includes postage to the continental US):  Frederic A. Wallace, 53 Eaton Road, Framingham, MA 

01701 
 

Mildred L. Henschel is the author of Lickiss Families and English Ancestors consists of 292 pages and is 

spiral-bound with laminated covers.  It consists of 3 parts:  the first is English Ancestors, which includes Rice, 

Towne, Ball, Boland, Bullard, Mellen, Southworth, Whale, French, Fox, Frost, Moore, and Hancock.  The second 

part starts with Hancock-- Sarah Jane who married the first John Lickiss to come to America and their descendants.  

The 3rd part consists of other Lickiss families, and includes a Table of Contents and Index.  Price is $45, postage 

and handling included.  Mailing address is:  835 Valentine Dr., Dubuque, IA. 52003-0211 

 

Timothy L. Sanford - Searching for the Forgotten War – 1812, Canada, Publication Date February 15, 2011, and 

Searching for the Forgotten War - 1812, United States of America, Publication Date March 2011.  Just in time for 

this war‟s 200th anniversary, these two volumes provide valuable information to those interested in the War of 1812 

and those who wish to learn about the people, places, and the battles fought between North American neighbors in 

the early nineteenth century.   Both books are available on Amazon.com. 
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Edmund Rice (1638) Assoc., Inc.  

 

Susan R. Berger 

ERA Membership Chair 

416 Shirley Place 

Valdosta, GA 31605-6422 

 

 

r 1, 2009 

             

Dear Cousin,        

                            Annual dues are payable by September 1st $___________ 

                                        Additional voluntary contribution  $___________ 

                                                                               Total   $___________ 

The schedule of dues is as follows: 

Under age 80      15.00  

Age 80 and above       5.00 

          Life membership (in a single payment)               200.00 

 

Membership Type: New _____ Renewal _____ Info Update ______ 

 

Preferred Newsletter Delivery Method: Paper via US Mail____ or Email____ 

 

Phone Number (_____) __________-______________ 

 

Email address _____________________________________________________ 

 

Birthday (MM/DD/YYYY) _____________________________________________ 

Added to ERA database for identification (kept confidential) and Birthday Wishes 

 

Name ____________________________________________________________ 

Due to duplicate first & last names: Please include First, Middle, “Maiden” Last, Suffix 

 

Address __________________________________________________________ 

 

City/Town/Province_________________________________________________ 

 

State _________ Zip/Postal Code ___________________ 

 

Country (if not USA) ______________________________ 

 

Note: Dues rate is per person; there is no discount for a spouse or children.  The Board of 

Directors voted to insert the "Additional Voluntary Contribution" line in an attempt to offset 

the erosion of our treasury due to the current low interest rates.  Additional contributions 

are appreciated. 

 

You may pay your annual dues via PAYPAL and then complete and submit this form via our 

website www.edmund-rice.org.  Both websites email me when you submit. 

 –OR- 

Make your check payable to Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc., send with this form to:  

 

     Susan Berger 

     416 Shirley Place 

     Valdosta, GA 31605-6422 

 

http://www.edmund-rice.org/

